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Dear Alec

Thank you for your email of 28 October 2016 containing the following information request:
Please supply copies of any and all correspondence, meeting notes, or other such records
that can confirm that the MoH did notify HNZ that the meth testing guidelines were being
misused.

The Ministry does not hold any information that is in the scope of your request.

However, please note that the Ministry of Health did contact a media outlet requesting they
correct an incorrect claim made in news articles (based on a radio interview with a Ministry
of Health official) that the Ministry of Health official had said Housing New Zealand
Corporation was misusing methamphetamine guidelines.

You can listen to the accompanying audio of the interview, which confirms that no such
statement was made by Ministry officials.

http://www.radionz.co.nz/national/programmes/morningreport/audio/201821439/healt
h-ministry-says-housing-nz-misusing-meth-guidelines

Please also see attached below a copy of a media statement provided by the Ministry of
Health to Radio New Zealand and other organisations, about the issue.

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision on this
request.

Yours sincerely

Dr Stewart Jessamine
Director
Protection, Regulation and Assurance



Frany Peter bemeltyMOH

Ta: Benedict Colling <BenedictcollinaBradionzconz>,
Ciate: 102016 0101 pm.

Subject Re: meth testing

HiBenedict

Thanks for the opperuaityto comment. Please afiibute any comments to Direcor Protection, Ragulation and Assurance Dr Stewart Jessaming, ragards Pater Abemathy
(21365111

The binistry’s 2010 Guidelines are called: ‘Guidefines for the Remediaion of Clandsstine Mathamphetamine Laboratory Sites”. Within the Guidelinas it says they coer twe
specic areas of methamphetamine ‘clean-up' - removal and remediation (p2)

Hinisly of Health staff have met with Housing New Zealand staff on 2 numbar of oceasions since these quidelines ware developed and undarpinning thase conversations has
aliays besn the Ministey's wiew that the Ministry's quidelinas anly coser clandesting labosatories and this has been routinely pointed cut

The Ministry does not have any forraal communications or notes related Lo these mestings that it is aware of Tha Ministry is aware thal Housing Hesw Zealand states that
was nat officielly advised by the Ministry of Health.

The Minisiry of Health believes there is fils to be gained now from further raview of what is now passed.

The Minisiry accepts that untl the latest recommendations in the ESR reped released this week, there has been no oficial New Zesland quidance on clean wp ralated salely
to methamphetaring us.

The Ministry of Health vorks cellsboreffvely and coogerativly with Housing New Zealand and that will confinue,

2010 Guidefines: httos: i health qod.nz/systenvilesfdocumenis/publicationsfauidelines-remediation-clandasting-methfab-sias pdf




